Sept. 7, 2021
Dear Parents and Students,

I’d like to share my expectations for the Resource program, so we can work together to make this challenging school year successful for all. 
Students:
  *  Use Resource as a time to work on IEP goals and Transition activities. You may also 

      get extra help with hard assignments, or study for upcoming tests. You are expected to 
      do your homework independently at home. 
   *  Come prepared with charged laptops and materials, including a planning tool!
   *  Do your homework! If you don’t have a written assignment, you should be reviewing

       class notes and vocabulary, doing extra questions and problems from your class notes  

       or worksheets, and studying for the next test. There’s always one coming up!!!

   *  Ask your teachers for help! Stay after school when allowed on a regular basis for  

       your toughest classes. Reach out to your teachers when you need help.
       Take responsibility for your success in school – and ask for help!
Parents:
   *  Make sure your student has enough supplies needed for classes. The school has 

       provided laptops that are considered essential. Students should bring them each day.
   *  Please make homework completion and studying a priority. Check agendas! There 

       isn’t always a daily written assignment for each class, but there IS always something 

       your child could do to improve his or her grade! Reading and copying over notes

       from class, reviewing them with you, making flash cards for vocabulary, and trying

       extra problems/questions from notes and classwork will all help your child succeed.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at school at 684-9121, by e-mail at lhaswell@m-ecs.org. or on Teams. Please sign that you have read this over with your child, and return the bottom part only by Friday, September 10. Thank you very much!
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

My child is usually able to stay after on these days:_______________________________

My preferred contact information is:
E-mail:__________________________________  Phone: _______________________

The best time to reach me is: __________________________________
We have read and discussed the expectations for Mrs. Haswell’s Resource class. We will work together to make this a successful academic year!
_______________________________   ____________________________    _________
               (Parent signature)                                (Student signature)                       (Date)




ELECTRONIC DEVICE POLICY
CELL PHONES:

Students are not allowed to have their cell phones out during Resource class except, and only with permission, to do the following academic tasks:


1).  Use the phone as a planning tool to record class assignments


2).  Use the phone as a calculator IF they do not have their graphing calculator 


in class 


3).  Use the phone as a dictionary when needed to define a vocabulary word or 

                        check correct spelling

4).  Any other approved academic task (research, listening to novels, etc.) 

Parents:
PLEASE do not call or text your child during the school day if at all possible. They are working at their “job” and get in trouble if they use phones for personal communication during class. You may leave a phone message for them in the main office, or contact them during their lunch period. Thanks for helping us keep the focus on academics!
MUSIC:

I do not allow music-playing devices during Resource. I realize that some students feel they are more focused when listening to music, but my experience has shown that they tend to miss my directions or questions, fiddle with the settings, or play the music too loudly, disrupting themselves and other students. Therefore, they will need to save their music-listening time for after school, lunch or study hall. 

Refusal to follow these policies will result in a warning and then a discipline referral. Please contact me if you have any specific questions or concerns.
COMPUTERS:

Students have been issued school-purchased laptops and are expected to bring these to school every day, charged and ready to work. They are responsible for caring for this school property and others should not be using them. Students will be given work and notes on their devices. Please help your child treat these devices with respect, and know that in the event of a sudden shutdown they will be using these laptops for virtual at home learning. I usually have a printer in my room that students may use to print off work if needed.

Thanks very much for supporting my goal of helping your child achieve success in school despite the challenges this year brings! Stay safe, help students make good decisions, and reach out to me with any concerns or needs you have.


